                    Cyngor Cymuned Tregynon Community Council

Minutes of Tregynon Community Council’s meeting held on 14 November 2024 at 7.30pm. Present at start of meeting: Cllrs M. Davies (Chair), S. Williams, T. Breese, H. Hulme and the Clerk Rachael Jones. 
Cllrs Bumford, Watkin, Morris, Yeomans and Shearer had sent apologies. There were no declarations of interest. 
Minutes: The councillors reviewed and accepted the minutes of the October 2024 meeting. There were no matters arising.
Planning: None. Cllr Hulme observed that the holiday pods application had been refused.
Planning applications received after distribution of agenda (at Chair’s discretion): 24/1520/FUL (Retrospective change of use of land from agricultural to equestrian and erection of stables and storage at Brickyard Cottage, SY16 3PE). The councillors discussed this application and offered no comment. Cllr Hulme spoke of the forthcoming rural development plan which is yet to be published.
Highways: Speeding and parking issues were discussed. The councillors noted that the village was looking untidy and fouling by dogs was discussed. Clerk to put another message up on the Facebook page. Cllr Hulme to contact Geoff Pugh about some extra hours doing weed removal.
Playground: Diana Berriman at PAVO has offered to give advice about a way forward with the application to the Lottery. Clerk to send Diana’s email address to the Chair. As Cllr Morris is not present at tonight’s meeting, there is no news on a possible playground visit from an engineer. The Chair offered to clean the bus stop gutters. The community centre committee has asked to put up a sign next to the Air Ambulance poster. Cllr Hulme to tell them yes but they must remove it when the event is over.
Cemetery/Amenity land: The damaged gravestone was discussed. The issue will be discussed at the next meeting, in January 2025. The outstanding invoice for playing field use has arrived and is large as the county council has not invoiced for several years.
Finance: Current account: £12371.61. Reserve: £16,280.71. Four invoices were presented for payment: Clerk’s fee and expenses (£634.06); Community Centre (affiliation fee) £50.00; Powys County Council (playground inspection, £74.88; playing field use £2187.50). The councillors reappointed Mary Oldham as the internal auditor for the 2024-25 audit. The clerk confirmed that the 2023-24 audit has been approved and signed by the external auditor. 
External reports: The parochial charities are to hold a meeting in January. The Remembrance Day event went very well. Cllr Hulme suggested that for next year’s event, the knitting group could produce a piece of knitting to decorate the memorial. Cllr Hulme will take this forward. Organisational arrangements for next year’s events were discussed. The school children’s use of the new school building was discussed as it was observed to be unused.
Correspondence: Community centre AGM. Cllr Hulme to attend. Items for next agenda: The usual items plus gravestone and whiteboard for the bus shelter.
Date of next meeting: Thursday 9 January 2025. The meeting ended at 9.00pm.

